
October 3, 2022

The Honorable Merrick Garland
Attorney General
U.S. Department of Justice
950 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, DC 20530

Dear Attorney General Garland,

On behalf of the American Academy of Pediatrics, the American Medical Association , and the Children’s 
Hospital Association, collectively representing more than 270,000 physicians and more than 220 
children’s hospitals across the country, we write to urge yo u to investigate the organizations, 
individuals, and entities coordinating, provoking, and carrying out bomb threats and threats of personal 
violence against children’s hospitals and physicians across the U.S.

From Boston to Akron to Nashville to Seattle, children's hospitals , academic health systems , and 
physicians are being targeted and threatened for providing evidence-based health care. These attacks 
have not only made it difficult and dangerous for instituti ons and practices to provide this care, they 
have also disrupted many other services to families seeking care. In one hospital, a new mother was 
prevented from being with her preterm infant because the hospital’s Neonatal Intensive Care Unit was 
on lockdown due to a bomb threat . Children’s hospitals across the nation have substantially increased 
security in addition to working with local and federal law enforcement, both on their main hospital 
campuses as well as across their ambulatory delivery sites, in order to ensure the safety of patients, 
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